
 

 

 
  

Upcoming Events 

Thursday 30 November Music End of Year Performance at School Hall  
Sausage Sizzle 5.30pm-6.15pm 
Performance 6.30pm-8.30pm 

Friday 1 December 3-6 Assembly School Hall 9am 
Auditions for Grainger Strings Mandarin Room 7.45am-8.50am 

Tuesday 5 December Parent Volunteer Breakfast School Hall 8.00am 
No Intermediate Band 
Combined Scripture Service School Hall 9.30am 

Wednesday 6 December The Cottage Second Hand Uniform Shop 9.20am-10am 

Thursday 7 December School Planning Parent Forum School Library 6pm 

Friday 8 December Gold Badge Assembly School Hall 9.15am 
Gold Badge Morning Tea Library 10am 
Solo Strings Recital School Hall 3pm-5pm 
Year 6 Farewell Dinner Dance 5.45pm 

Monday 11 December Presentation Day Assembly School Hall 9.30am-11.30am 
Senior Band Performance at Presentation Day Assembly 9.30am-11.30am 
School Reports go home 

Tuesday 12 December Kindergarten Graduation School Hall 2.20pm 
Year 6 Strike Bowling Macquarie Centre 9.55am-3.15pm 
Year 3,4,5 Excursion to the Movies Rhodes 9.30am-3.15pm 

Wednesday 13 December DEPS Staff Appreciation Lunch School Hall 1pm 

Thursday 14 December All Guitar Ensembles DEBASCA Christmas Performance 8.45am-9am 
K-2 Party Day & Gigalees Performance 

Friday 15 December Final Day of School 

Tuesday 30 January Years 1-6 First day of School 2018 
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Principal Position 2018 
As you are aware I have been successful in gaining the Principal position at Ryde East Public School and 
in order to maintain continuity Ms Michelle Collyer an experienced principal from Ryde Public School will 
resume the relieving position at Denistone East Public school for the long term.  
 
We understand that over the past four years there have been several changes to the executive structure at 
Denistone East Public School for various reasons. However our school has done an exceptional job of 
developing leadership capabilities within the school staff to be able to effectively lead programs, initiatives 
and stage teams across the school.  
 
Parent Volunteer Breakfast 
In showing our appreciation for all that you do at our school and for our students the 
staff would like to invite you to join us for breakfast on Tuesday 5 December. If you 
have attended an excursion as a parent helper, assisted in the classroom, covered 
books, supported any of the P&C events, fundraised….contributed in any way to our 
school, we would love to see you there. The breakfast will be held in the school hall 
from 8am. There will be supervision in the playground for students from this time.  
 
School Planning Parent Forum 
Following on from our NAPLAN meeting last Wednesday we are holding a parent forum to go through the 
planning process of our next three year school plan and strategic directions. This will be based on whole-
school evaluations and the NAPLAN analysis. Please come along so that we can discuss the school 
directions with you on Thursday 7 December at 6pm in the school library and gain some input/feedback 
from you.  
 
School Grounds 
The upgrade of the school grounds on Henderson Street are being managed by AMU (Asset Management 
Unit). The project is about to go out to tender for the construction of the playground upgrade. The current 
estimated budget for this project is $350,000. We are hoping the work will begin either before the end of the 
year or during the school holidays to be completed early 2018.  
 
This playground upgrade will include a synthetic grass soccer field and a variety of sensory and climbing 
equipment of the students. This will also see a new concrete path laid from the Henderson Street gate to 
the COLA.  
 
Building Project 2018 
We have been informed that the new building project will begin construction in April 2018. This will mean 
that the Administration building will need to be vacated and relocated to K Block by this time. To minimise 
movement, K block will be vacated at the end of this year (the three classes will be relocated to 
demountable rooms). The community language program will be held in the student’s classrooms during the 
construction of the new building.  
 
Katrina Verinder, Relieving Principal  
  

Principal’s Report  
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NAPLAN Parent Information Session 
Last Wednesday evening we had 64 parents attend the information session about our school’s results in 
NAPLAN. During the session I provided parents with information around how the data is analysed and used 
to inform our future strategic school planning. I would like to thank those parents who attended and hope 
that you found this informative. 
 
A Skoolbag app has been sent out with a link providing attendees with the opportunity to provide feedback. 
For those parents who attended but don’t have the Skoolbag app the link below will provide you with direct 
access to the survey. I’d like to thank those that have already responded. Your feedback will help us to 
tailor future information sessions. 
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/8PXHYD7 
 
 
School Planning 2018-20 Parent Information Session- Thursday 7 December 2017 
Due to popular demand we will be holding another parent information session in the library on Thursday 7 
December at 6:00pm. This will be a follow on from the NAPLAN information session where we will be 
discussing in more detail the ways in which our school will be addressing the priority areas identified 
through the data. Attendees will also have an opportunity to view our draft 2018-20 school plan and provide 
feedback. A note has been sent home today about the session. If you would like to attend could you please 
return the RSVP to the office by Tuesday 6 December so that we can organise the facilities to 
accommodate for the number of parents attending.  
 
Parent Thank You Breakfast 
Just a reminder to parents that this will be held next Tuesday 5 December at 8:00am in the school hall. This 
is an opportunity for the staff to show their appreciation for the many ways in which you support the school.  
If you are intending to join us please return the RSVP (at the bottom of the invitation sent home to you a 
fortnight ago) to the school office by this Friday 1 December. We hope to see you there! 
 
 
Tamara Prout 
Deputy Principal 
 
 

 

  

Deputy Principal’s Report  
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Anti Bullying 
 
Over the next two weeks the students of 
Denistone East will be continuing their 
learning about Bullying. This fortnight’s 
lessons are  

 

 N - Not a time to be silent and G - 
Getting to know you 

 

These lessons will teach students how to 
be an active bystander and that it’s ok to 
speak up about bullying. Week 8 is the 
end of this teaching and learning 
program and students will reflect on what 
bullying is and how to respond to and 
prevent bullying in our schools.  

An Active Bystander is someone who 
sees or knows that bullying is 

happening. 

 

If someone you know is being bullied 
they need your help. Others respect 

you if you stand up for someone who 
is being bullied. 

 
Sometimes people don't say or do 

anything because they're afraid they 
will be bullied as well. But if you don't 

do anything the bullying will only 
continue.  
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Congratulations 
 

Joyce-Jeein of Year 2 entered a wonderful art work into the Art 
Gallery Society Kids Drawing Prize. Congratulations Joyce-Jeein 
on receiving an award at the Art Gallery as a finalist. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Congratulations Eric M (4RW) on receiving a Prize Certificate at the Australian 
Mathematics Competition 2017. 
 
Eric also entered the 2017 Chinese Composition and Handwriting Competition held by 
Chinese Language Education Council (CLEC). Congratulations Eric for gaining second 
Prize in the Chinese Composition and Handwriting Competition. This news was 
published by Sing Tao Daily which is the highest circulating Chinese Daily in Australia. 
What an amazing effort. 
 
 

 
 
Last Thursday 23 November Yoobin from 4RW was presented with a Gold Medal at the 
University of NSW having received a perfect score in the ICAS Mathematics Competition. 
This was the second year in a row that Yoobin received the Gold Medal. Congratulations 
Yoobin.  

 
 
 

 
 
Basketball  
Last Wednesday 22 November our school sent 5 teams to participate in the Hornsby-Ku-ring-gai Basketball 
Gala Day at the Brickpit Sports stadium in Thornleigh. The day was a huge success with all teams 
displaying impressive sportsmanship and skills throughout the competition. Each team played 4 games.  
The Junior Girls took away one win and the Junior boys narrowly missed out. Both the Senior Girls and the 
Senior Boys B team had wins too. Congratulations to the Senior Boy A team who were undefeated, winning 
all 4 of their games! Thank you to Mrs Simpson and Mrs Magri for coaching and organising a fantastic day. 
 
By Patrick C and Aiden A 
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Library stocktake is taking NOW. 
This means that all library books need to be returned immediately. Please hunt for any books you may 
have misplaced and let us know if you believe you have returned the books. Reminders will be sent home 
to students in week 8 for any books that have not be returned.  
Many thanks for doing your best to return all books. 
  
The library is open every morning for students to return books. 
  
PLEASE return any spare library bags you may have at home. Any donations of spare bags will be 
greatly appreciated! 
  
If you enjoy the quite routine of book covering and are able to volunteer an hour of your time we would be 
really grateful, as we still have lots of new books to cover prior to the end of the year. 
  
Please explore the following links that can be accessed by students in years 1-6;  Britannica School 
Online, World Book Online, Maths and English games. 
Students login to the student portal via https://student.det.nsw.edu.au and then enter their username and 
password.  
After clicking on the hyperlink for Oliver Library the library homepage will appear and access to all online 
encyclopaedias, hyperlinks to interesting websites and educational games can be accessed.  
Any topic can be searched through the federated search tool available on the library homepage. 
  
Happy reading! 
Ms Murray & Miss Callanan. 
 
 
  

Library 
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Gold Badge 
Kindergarten 
Alissa D Claire C Madeline L Kabir J Charlotte A 
Year 1 
James C William C Oliver Z Nathan S Owen S Slyvia O 
Sasha C Shivanya S Sohan K Victoria Y 
Year 2  
Andre K Joyce L Viringia L Samuel P Zen S Rosie M 
Nicholas P Lillian Y Ella J Emma Z Marco W Jenna A 
Year 3 
Emily W Olivia S Arjun N Kevin H Ella H Koby S 
Lachlan J Zachary L Shirley K 
Year 4  
Tom B Holly T Eric O Amelia B Yeborne B Ryan D 
Robert P Tyler W 
Year 5 
Briella J Liam L Simon D Felicity K 

Year 6 
Victor H Sam P Cleo P Alina T Isabella P Natasha G 
Jonathan T Alissa D Patrick C Alex B Sophia Y Spring L 
Ava P Aiden A  

Gold Awards 
Kindergarten 
Alissa D 
Year 1 
Amy C Richard L Sarah R Owen S Christine Y Annika S 
Qin L Kelly T Ross Z Julian K Angus J Clara L 
Ashleigh C Daniel J 
Year 2 
James L Nicole J Prianka J Edward C Marilena M Annabelle R 
Juliette L Sylvia Z Orien C Aishani V Mark L Esther Y 
Danesh M Abigail L Anthony Y 
Year 3 
Amelie N Lydia C Michelle K Sam M Cindy H Dennis C 
Sophia L Rhyanna R Tegan A Sophia X Jack E James H 
Colette H Hinata M Joanna J 

Award Recipients  
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Year 4 
Lita B Keira L Jessica M Bianca O Xavier T Tyler W 
Matthew L Ryan D Ellen H Aelta L Luna Y Meagan H 
Sienna S Clara Z Rari G Hayden H Jonathan L Dhillon M 
Rose I Alex H Tevin F Teresa L Nicholas W Caden J 
Amy M Leah C Nikita B Zara J Oscar L 
Year 5 
Grace V Tina L 
Year 6 
Alex H Hilton C Cleo P Alina T Alex B Patrick C 
Ava P Nelson L Hugh S Angus K Aleisha N Lachlan P 
Samuel L Anthony I Aiden L Sejal R Arian Z Grace R 
Silver Awards 
Year 3 
Larry Z Sean C Sofia B 
Year 4 
George G Isaaq K Nathan T Chenumi K 
Year 5  
Grace Y Tiffany W Lily Y Ethan C Kyra L Sarah D 
Angela C Tarun S Zach C Alex J 
Year 6 
Jake I Harold Y Ethan T Arian Z Kenny C Zita H 
Bronze Awards 
Jason Z-Y3 Tye Boney-Y3 

 
 
  

Award Recipients Continued 

 

   Student News                 



 

 

Summer PSSA Round 14 

Cricket 

Junior : DEPS d Boronia Park 
Player of the Match: Param 
Sportsmanship: Adi 
Senior: DEPS d Boronia Park 
Player of the Match: Jake 
Sportsmandship: Liam 

  

Newcombe Ball 

Juniors: DEPS d Boronia Park 
Seniors: DEPS d Boronia Park 

 

Volleyball –  DEPS d Boronia Park 

 

 

Summer PSSA Semi Finals 

Cricket 

Junior : DEPS d Boronia Park 
Player of the Match: Adi 
Sportsmanship: Dhillon 
Senior: DEPS d Ryde East 
Player of the Match: James 
Sportsmandship: Aarish 

  

Newcombe Ball 

Seniors: Gladesville d DEPS 
 

 

 

  

PSSA Results 
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DEPS Staff Appreciation/ Thank You 
Lunch – Wed 13 Dec 
We have a long tradition at DEPS of holding a staff 
appreciation lunch for the teachers and support 
staff. This is a small gesture to allow our DEPS 
families to say thank you to our school executive, 
teachers, teacher aides, office staff, and 
grounds/maintenance staff for all their hard work 
and support of our children and the school 
throughout the school year. 
Thank you very much to those families who have 
already contributed it is greatly appreciated. 
We would like to invite parent(s), grandparent(s) or 
carer(s) to attend this lunch if they are able to. 
Date:  Wednesday 13 December 
Time:  12:45pm 
Venue: DEPS School Hall 
You can contribute in any of the following three (3) 
ways: 

1. You would like to attend at a cost of 
$15.00 per person.  
Babies, toddlers, pre-schoolers most 
welcome. 
OR 

2. You would like to attend and can 
contribute by cooking a dish (to 
serve 8-10 people).  
Please label your dish and bring to 
the school hall by 12.30pm. 
OR 

3. You cannot attend but would like to 
contribute $15.00 to show your 
family’s appreciation. 

For those who can attend or cannot attend but wish 
to contribute please return the note to the school 
office by Wednesday 6 December. Please return 
money in a sealed envelope clearly marked Staff 
Appreciation Lunch. 

Moonlight Markets  
As mentioned in our last newsletter, the profits 
raised from the Moonlight Markets are our best in 
recent years. Our major fundraiser raised $25,500 
exceeding last year’s total of $17,000. This was an 
amazing result and a massive thank you to the 
DEPS community for everyone’s help and support 
in allowing us to achieve this! 
 
 

 
The P&C had previously committed $80,000 which 
was intended to include all funds raised from the 
Moonlight Markets to the major upgrade planed for 
the Brabyn St grounds and play area. This upgrade 
is a fantastic interactive learning and recreation 
area for our children which will include an artificial 
soccer pitch replacement of existing synthetic play 
surface and re-landscaping, upgrades, and 
landscaping of the play area. 
Due to the phenomenal success of the market, we 
increased that contribution by a further $25,500 
raised by the markets. This now takes the total 
contribution by the DEPS P&C to this very 
significant and critical project for our children to a 
total of $135,500.  The total cost of the project is 
expected to be between $350,000-400,000; so, the 
P&C contribution represents 33-38% of the project 
total! 
 

Moonlight Markets – Volunteer 
Acknowledgements 
Our sincerest apologies to the following individuals 
for their omission in the previous newsletter, this 
was a genuine mistake. 
We would like to extend our thanks and great 
appreciation to the following people all their help us 
with community food stalls and assistance on the 
night. 
Many thanks to Michelle Emeleus for all her help 
with treasury on the night and the subsequent 
counting.  
 
Yummy Mummies Food Stall 
What an awesome assortment of dessert dishes 
plus the savory choices! This stall was definitely a 
crowd pleaser serving fantastic food. 
Thanks to Barbie Luey, Claire So, Phyllis Fung, 
Debbie Chen, Sandy Hu, Lyn Lin, and Emily Long. 
 
Volunteer Lucky door prize 
Thank you again to all of those who volunteered on 
the night of the markets. All of those who assisted 
on the night were placed in a draw as an extra way 
of saying “thank you.” 
The prize, a scented candle was donated by “love 
Ava designs” one of our fantastic stall holders on 
the night.  
We’d like to congratulate Jodie Anderson from KR 
who was our lucky winner.  
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The Cottage (2nd hand uniform shop) 
The 2nd hand uniform shop will be opening LAST DAY for this year on Wednesday 6 Dec 9:20am-10am so 
please do come in for a browse.  
We will reopen next year on Wednesday 31 Jan 2018 9:20am-10am. Currently, the opening days and times 
will remain the same. We will notify via the school newsletter should there be any changes to opening days 
and times for next year. We have received a lot of 2nd hand uniforms in the last week, so do come in to get 
that spare uniform you need.  
A big thank you to all the people who donated their kids’ uniforms and especially to all the volunteers who 
have helped with the store, laundry, mending, and so on. Thank you so much for making the Cottage 
possible!  
 

 
Music End-of-Year Performance – Thu 30 Nov  
Parents are reminded that the music program’s End-of-Year Performance is this Thursday evening in the 
School Hall. Please come for the sausage sizzle starting from 5:30pm; the concert itself will begin at 6:30pm.  
 
Students are to wear their music uniform. Further updates will be sent by email.  
 
We hope you are looking forward to this final concert event of the year! 
 

 
A hug ‘Thank you’ to all our wonderful volunteers in 2017. May I take this opportunity to wish you all & your 
families a very happy & safe Christmas. I look forward to seeing you in 2018. To those heading to high 
school we wish you all the best & thank you for all your hard work over the years at Denistone canteen. For 
those returning to us next year please confirm your volunteer day for 2018. 
 
As December and the end of school year fast approach we will be running our stocks out as we turn off our 
fridge & freezers for the long holiday break. In the last week of school we will open as usual for Monday 11 
December, Tuesday 12 December, Wednesday 13 December. 
We will be closed for ALL ORDERS on Thursday 14 December, Friday 15 December due to 
cleaning. 
We will have limited stock of iceblocks, drinks and snacks that we will be selling at lunchtime ONLY. 
Thank you for your understanding as we finish up the school year. 
 
 
Roster/Volunteers 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 
  29/11 Tracey 

Wong 
30/11 Michelle 
Leung 

1/12 Amanda 
Kahani 

4/12 Shelley-
Anne Sansone 

5/12 Amy Wu 6/12 Andrew 
Wong 

7/12 Rowena 
Henry & Jin 

8/12 Help 
Needed 

11/12 Terry 
Hulme 

12/12 13/12 Help 
Needed 

14/12 CLOSED 15/12 CLOSED 

 
  

Music News 

Canteen 
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School Holiday Workshops 
 

Everyone is welcome to experience the joy of artmaking at the National Art School this summer.  
From six years old to ninety years young, from the beginner to the dedicated professional, we have a wonderful array 
of classes, short courses and experiences, all held in the studios of our iconic site in Darlinghurst. 
Our classes and short courses fill up fast, so register now.  
Early bird prices close on 4 December 
Summer School – now over two weeks! 
Due to popular demand  our famous Summer School is now offered over two weeks in January. You can choose to do 
Week One, Week Two, or both. This is a great opportunity to experience the intimate studio environment of the 
National Art School, led by professional artist-lecturers who are specialists in the fields of drawing, painting, ceramics, 
sculpture, printmaking and photomedia. They share their knowledge with guided exercises, one to one tuition and 
much more. Be inspired, develop your imagination, learn new techniques, meet other art enthusiasts and enjoy social 
events. 
Professional Development for teachers 
Are you a visual arts teacher? When you join one of our outstanding short courses you will eligible to claim 
professional development hours. All NAS short courses are approved by the NSW Education Standards Authority. 
NAS School Holiday Workshops are open now! 
Calling all artists from 6 to 18, from beginners to HSC students  – school holiday workshops are now on. 
With small groups, individual attention and an emphasis on creativity, fun and experimentation, the NAS holiday 
programs are a great way to begin or extend a Life in Art. There are even specialist classes for high school students 
who want to extend their learning outside the confines of a classroom. 
All classes take place in a creative studio environment and are given by artist-lecturers who have a deep and practical 
knowledge of the endless possibilities art offers to young people. Programs are offered in drawing, painting, ceramics, 
sculpture, printmaking, photomedia and textiles. 
Future Makers: Ages 8 – 12 years 
11–15 December 2017, 9.30am–4pm 
Future Makers: Ages 8 – 12 years 
Mini Makers: Ages 6 – 8 years 
High School Workshops: Ages 13 – 18 years 
8–19 Jan 2018. 9.30am–4pm  
Future Makers: Ages 8 – 12 years  
Offering a wide variety of disciplines, techniques and  skills, these classes encourage creativity and open the 
imagination to artistic possibilities and experiences, meet new friends, make new art and have fun. Choose from 5 day 
programs or select individual days 
Mini Makers: Ages 6 – 8 years  
A brilliant and fun way to be a real art-starter!  Your child’s art journey starts in an authentic studio environment. Make 
new friends, experience art making first hand, develop new  skills and try new things. These one-day workshops 
include a wide variety of studios and art forms, giving children under 8 a great opportunity to explore.  
 
nas.edu.au National Art School Forbes Street, Darlinghurst Sydney NSW 2010 
Australia  +61  2  9339 8744 enquiries@nas.edu.au 
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